Graduate Council Meeting

December 10, 2007

2:30 pm - 4:00 pm

Present:
James Capshew, Michael Darnel, Debora Ralf Shaw, Sherry Queener, James Williams
Absent:
Barbara Bichelmeyer, David Daleke, Paul Jamison, Sharon Sims, 



James Wimbush, Marianne Wokeck,
Deans’ Business


No reports.
Approval of Minutes of Last Meeting


The minutes from the October 29, 2007 and November 12, 2007 meeting will be approved during January 21, 2007 meeting.   The committee was asked to submit any changes or updates that needed to be made on the meeting minutes to Yvonne Dwigans.
Graduate Bulletin Revisions


James Williams passed out an edited version of the General Requirements chapter.  Dean Queener suggested there be an expansion of that chapter.  The first paragraph of the General Requirements chapter mentions Professional graduate degrees.  This should be turned into a link which would list all the degrees available.  The second paragraph of this document should be more descriptive.  Sherry will send a draft around for everyone to edit.

Are the conditions still true for footnote #2, on the last page of the General Requirements chapter?  The conditions listed aren’t easily understood.  Footnotes should be incorporated into the actual text of the document instead of at the end.  This will reduce the complexity if information is added in the actual document.  The language is too complicated.  


Regarding the Advisory Committee topic of the General Requirements chapter, the committee agreed to James Williams’ version on his edited version of the chapter.  Under the Submission of the Dissertation topic in this chapter, all prices that are listed should be removed since this is something that needs continuous updates.  The Preparation of Theses and Dissertations topic should be removed since this information is sited elsewhere in the text.

The Academic Regulations chapter was briefly scanned through.  Dean Queener will email Marianne about her thoughts and changes on this chapter and give her the details that were discussed today.  Dean Queener suggested the Academic Regulations chapter should be organized with a new order and the committee agreed.  Below is a draft of where each topic should fit in the chapter.
1.  Graduate Credit

a. Transfer of Credit

b. Revalidation

c. Foreign Languages and Research Skills

2.  Residence

a. Full-Time Study

b. Work Done at More than One Indiana University Campus

c. CIC

d. Transfer from One Department to Another

3.  Grades

a. Pass/Fail Option

b. Incomplete Grades

c. Addition of Course Work

d. Withdrawal from Course Work

e. Auditing

4.  Specialized Requirements

a. Area Certificates

b. Free-Standing Certificates
New Business


Four new degrees were approved by the subcommittee and trustees (PhD in AAADS, PhD in Biostatistics & MA in Public Relations).


